
Rivendell - March 10-12 2021

Gopher Tortoise survey in selected regions of the Rivendell Preserves


Rivendell Notice: On March 10-12, representatives from Natural Resources will be 
conducting a gopher tortoise survey in selected regions of the Rivendell Preserves. On the 
10th, they will be parking their vehicle at the end of Millpond Court and inspecting the 
area along the southern and eastern border with Oscar Scherer State Park. When that is 
completed they will park along Scherer Blvd and be inspecting the Preserve area behind 
Placid Lake. This is preparation for the Florida State Forestry Service to begin cutting fire 
breaks in the same areas. The Forestry Service begins their work on March 15 and will be 
completed by the end of March. This activity has been approved by Sarasota County. The 
work by Florida State Forestry Service comes at no charge to the Rivendell community 
and is part of the States efforts to mitigate the effects of potential forest fires.


